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Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) (England) Regulations 2012 (as amended) 

 
Adoption Statement for:  

The Low Emissions Supplementary Planning Document   
 

Notice is hereby given, in accordance with Regulations 14 and 35 of the Town and Country 
Planning (Local Planning) (England) Regulations 2012 (as amended), that on 17th November 
2021, Ipswich Borough Council (‘IBC’) adopted the Low Emissions Supplementary Planning 
Document (‘SPD’) under Section 23 of the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004 (as 
amended).   
 
The Low Emissions SPD aims to improve air quality across Ipswich through new development. 
This will be achieved, where possible, through either preventing new emission sources or 
encouraging emission reductions, physical activity and healthy lifestyle choices. 
 
The Low Emissions SPD directly supports the delivery of two aspects of Local Plan policy.  
 
1. The first concerns the impact of development across the Borough on air quality, and vice versa 
where poor air quality could impact on the occupiers of development.  
 
2. The second concerns car parking guidance for development within the IP-One Area of central 
Ipswich and how parking provision could influence travel choices and consequently affect the 
contribution vehicle emissions make to air pollution. Supporting active travel also benefits public 
health. 
 
Modifications to the Low Emissions SPD made in response to representations received through 
public consultation on the draft Low Emissions SPD have been addressed through the document, 
‘Summary of Representations and IBC Responses’.   
 
Inspection of documents 
 
The following documents are available for public inspection free of charge on the Council’s 
website (www.ipswich.gov.uk/low-emissions-spd):  
 

• The Low Emissions SPD; 

• The Low Emissions SPD Adoption Statement; 

• The Low Emissions SPD Summary of Representations and IBC Responses; and 

• The Low Emissions SPD Strategic Environmental Assessment and Habitats Regulations 
Assessment Screening Reports.  

 
If you are unable to access the information via the Council’s website, please contact the Planning 
Policy team on 01473 432019 (or see contact details below) to discuss alternative arrangements. 
 
Any person with sufficient interest in the decision to adopt a Supplementary Planning Document 
may apply to the High Court for permission to apply for judicial review of the decision to adopt the 
Supplementary Planning Document in accordance with Regulation 11 of the Town and Country 
Planning (Local Planning) (England) Regulations 2012 (as amended). Any such application must 
be made no later than 3 months after the date on which the Supplementary Planning Document 
was adopted. 
 
Date of notice: 10th December 2021 

 
 

e-mail: planningpolicy@ipswich.gov.uk  

telephone: 01473 432019 
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